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The Lamberton Public Library Board met on March 7, 2019 at the library with Board Members: Wendy, Wondercheck, Amy Sonnek, Catherine Goetstouwers, Sharon Furth, and Librarian Alicia Vogel present.

Wendy called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.

Secretary’s Report:
The minutes from the last meeting (Jan. 10) were read and approved as presented. Motion: Sharon, Seconded: Amy.

President’s Report:
Due to Jane being absent there was nothing to report.

Library Director’s Report:
Adult Movie Night:
· “First Man” was cancelled due to winter weather
· “Bohemian Rhapsody” was shown on February 25th with 12 in attendance.
· “Instant Family” will be shown on March 11th at 6:30 p.m.
National Library Week is April 7-13, 2019
· Previous events for Nat’l Library Week have been an open house and a “What I Love about My Library is…” contest.
· It was decided that Alicia will host the “What I Love about My Library is…” contest again this year.
· Participants will fill out a sheet of paper provided by Alicia.
· There will be three prizes for children and three prizes for adults. The winners will be chosen at the end of the week.
“1,000 Books before Kindergarten” 
· A graduation pizza party was held in honor of Isabella and Adrianna Goetstouwers on February 27th during story time.
· There were 14 children in attendance.
· Alicia has since received five new signups bringing the total to seven.
The One Book One County book is “A Potluck of Murder and Recipes” by Jeanne Cooney.
· Ms. Cooney will be speaking at the library on April 23rd at 5:30 p.m.
· Friends of the Library will be providing bars.
Blind Date with a Book was a huge success! 90 books were wrapped, 89 were checked out, and 78 slips were returned. FOTL suggested hosting the event several times during the year, but it was decided that annually is more than adequate.
Circulation report was reviewed. It was commented that there was a decrease but that it was likely due to the weather.

Friends of the Library Update:
Tour of Tables is set for April 30th.

There is a Wine and Wood party set for April 6th at LJ’s. More details coming.
Barb Lagrue will be hosting two bread baking sessions, 3/28 for 1st-5th grade, and 3/29 for 6th grade and up.
The Friends purchased a microphone set for larger events.

Claims List for Approval:
Board members reviewed and approved the claims list. Motion: Amy, Second: Sharon.
 
Old Business:
PCLS Governing Board-Joyce accepted serving another term
The graduation pizza party was sponsored by the Friends.

New Business:
Alicia provided a list of library terms for board members to use as reference
Candi will no longer be a sub for the library so there was discussion on hiring a new substitute.
· Alicia currently has Judy, Jeanne, and Jessie as subs, but due to scheduling conflicts they aren’t able to help out as often as may be needed.
· Alicia would like the new hire to be able to work Wednesdays during Story Time to make the morning easier and more effective for Alicia. The sub would also cover the overtime that Alicia would have with evening activities that she is required to attend as part of her job description.
· Alicia will contact Madonna about the hiring process.
· The board unanimously voted to approve a new hire with the city’s approval. Motion: Amy, Seconded: Catherine.

Motion to adjourn: Wendy, Second: Amy. The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Next meeting will be held Thursday, May 2, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Amy Sonnek, Secretary


